
San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING AND OPPORTUNITY TO COMMENT 

ON 

UPDATED WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS FOR 
WEST CONTRA COSTA SANITARY LANDFILL LOCATED 

AT THE WEST  END OF PARR BOULEVARD – 
RICHMOND, CONTRA COSTA COUNTY

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the San Francisco Bay Regional Water 
Quality Control Board (Water Board) will accept written comments on the 
Tentative Order (Order) for updating Waste Discharge Requirements (WDR) 
Order R2-2006-0008 for West County Landfill, Inc., and West Contra Costa 
Sanitary Landfill, Inc. 

NOTICE IS HEREBY FURTHER GIVEN THAT the Water Board will hold a public 
hearing to consider adopting the Order at a meeting to commence at 9:00 a.m. on 
March 9, 2022. An agenda for the Board meeting will be available ten days before 
the meeting at: 
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/sanfranciscobay/board_info/agenda.html. The 
agenda will contain information on the meeting and how to participate. Interested 
persons are invited to express their views at this hearing.

The Order would update the current Waste Discharge Requirements for the closed 
Class II landfill. The updated Order would fulfil six primary objectives: to reflect the 
current closed status of the landfill; to reflect the continued, authorized and 
regulated use of the landfill’s upper deck for an organic material processing and 
composting operation; to require the dischargers to continue to monitor and 
manage leachate elevations within the landfill; to clarify beneficial uses of adjacent 
waters; to require a time schedule of actions to prevent contaminated stormwater 
runoff from entering and degrading Pond B; and to update the landfill’s Self-
Monitoring Program.

The Tentative Order is available for review at: 
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/sanfranciscobay/board_decisions/tentative_orders.html 

https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/sanfranciscobay/board_info/agenda.html
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SUBMISSION OF WRITTEN COMMENTS. Persons interested in the Tentative 
Order are encouraged to submit comments electronically. To be considered, 
comment letters must be received no later than 5:00 pm on February 13, 2022. 
Submit comments to Nate Veale, by email to Nathan.Veale@waterboards.ca.gov, 
or mail or hand deliver to:

Nate Veale
San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality 
Control Board 1515 Clay Street, Suite 1400

Oakland, CA 94612

Please use the subject line: “Comment Letter – WCCSL WDR Update.”

Please direct questions about this notice to Nate Veale at (510) 622-2336 
or Nathan.Veale@waterboards.ca.gov.

Date: January 14, 2022
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